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| intend to send an update letter to all group members regarding the likely timing of

the final settlement distribution prior to the end of November 2016.

TAXATION ISSUES

125.

126.

127.
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129.

130.

14325888 2

| refer to my affidavits dated 9 October 2015 (paragraphs 147 to 151) and
18 March 2016 (paragraph 94) filed in the Kilmore proceeding and to my affidavits
dated 16 June 2016 (paragraph 144) and 12 September 2016 (paragraph 109)
filed in this proceeding regarding the steps taken to reduce the taxation liability

payable from the Distribution Sum.

Since the time of swearing my affidavit of 12 September 2016, Kimi Nishimura and
PwC employees have contacted the ATO on numerous occasions to request that
the ATO resolve the taxation issues raised in relation to this settlement

administration by way of letter dated 30 August 2016.

On 29 September 2016, | sent a letter to the ATO advising that in order to finalise
the personal injury assessment amounts | required the ATO's response to the
taxation issues by 14 October 2016. | have never received a formal response to

that letter.

On several occasions, PwC has been advised by the ATO that it will provide a
response to the issues raised within a matter of days, but on each occasion the
nominated date had lapsed without such response or any explanation as to why or
when the response will be given. The most recent of these nominated dates was

21 October 2016.

Now produced and shown to me marked “AJW-3" is a copy of a letter from PwC to
me dated 28 October 2016 summarising the position as to the taxation issues in

this proceeding as of the morning of 28 October 2016.

On the evening of 28 October 2016, | was advised that PwC was contacted by
I of the ATO late on 28 October 2016. PwC advised that
I had conveyed her informal advice that the position of the ATO would be
that all interest earned on settlement monies would be assessable and that no
administration expenses would be deductible. PwC requested that written
justification of the response be provided and | suogested a meeting to
discuss these issues in the week commencing 31 October 2016. It is to be hoped
that a more favourable outcome may be arrived at as a result of this meeting.
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